
Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

5th May 2023

Dear Parents and Carers.
As always, another very busy week! There will be a coronation special newsletter next
week where I share the many lovely things our children have done to commemorate the
event.
A HUGE thank you to the JSA who have presented every child with a lovely 
commemorative badge. They also were given a book mark and in shine Mrs Robinson had 
made everyone a very special coronation cake which we shared together!
Thank you to Mr Pheifer for cleaning the floor afterwards! Whoops.

If you are the parent of a year six child do remember the free breakfast club that we 
provide from 8:15am each day next week. Please arrive via the office.
Wishing you all another lovely long weekend!

Wish our very best wishes from

Mrs Black and the St Andrew’s team

URGENT: ACTIVATION REMINDER

Thank you to those families who have activated their ParentPay accounts. There are still 22 pupil
accounts that have yet to be activated - reminder emails were again sent to families this week -
can we ask that you please action this without any further delay. ParentPay is intended to be used
as a communication tool as well as an online payment provider and it is therefore vital that you
sign up to avoid school communications being missed. Please contact the school office if you are
experiencing any difficulties with activation (if you would like some help activating your account,
please pop into the office with your phone and we can help guide you through). Thank you.

REMINDER
Monday 8th May – Bank Holiday (King’s Coronation)

Goodbye and good luck 
to Natalie and Dela who 

have returned to 
Ukraine. We all wish 

them well in the future.

WELCOME TO THE 
WORLD LITTLE 

FLORENCE
Congratulations to
Mrs Griffin and her

husband who welcomed
Florence on the 21st April.  
Another lovely member of 
the St Andrew’s family!



Summer Term 2023 – dates for your diary:-

Monday 8th May: Bank Holiday (King’s Coronation)
Tuesday 9th to Friday 12th May: SATS week (Year 6)

Monday 29th May to Friday 2nd June: Half Term Holiday
Monday 5th June: Inset Day

Friday 9th June: Sports day (Parents welcome 9:15-11:00)
Friday 16th June: Reserve Sports day  (Parents welcome 9:15-11:00)

Monday 19th June: Crucial Crew (Year 6 – details to follow)
Wednesday 21st to Friday 23rd June: Hilltop Residential Trip (Year 6)

Monday 26th to Friday 30th June: Year 6 Secondary School Transition Week
Friday 30th June: Inset Day

Wednesday 5th July: GBHS Taster Day (Year 5)
Wednesday 5th July: District Sports (Parents welcome -Melbourne stadium 10-2ish)

Tuesday 11th July: year 6 production 1:30 (year 6 parents welcome) 
Wednesday 12th July: year 6 production 1:30 (year 6 parents welcome) 

Thursday 20th July: Year 6 Leavers Party
Friday 21st July: Year 6 Leavers Picnic 1:30-2:30 (year 6 parents welcome) 

Friday 21st July: Last Day of Term 

Monday 4th September 2023: Inset Day
Tuesday 5th September 2023: Children return to school

Year Group Trip or Event Deadline for response

All Years ParentPay Activation Letters and Reminders Please activate your 
ParentPay account without 
delay – thank you.

Year 3

Year 4

Year 5

Year 6 Secondary School Offers - please complete the 
Google form in the link below 
https://forms.gle/x6tBZU6WJbt8T4YL8

Hilltop Letter 

ASAP please

Final payment by Friday 
28th April

St Andrew’s
TIDIEST SCHOOL – to 
all of our amazing TAs, 

Mrs Dutaut and Mr 
Pheifer.

Our wonderful, hard-working cleaners are choosing the 
base who has been the tidiest each week.    



SPRING/SUMMER TERM 2023 MENU
Week 1 – week commencing 8th May 2023

Thank you for helping to support our school by choosing a school meal for your child/ren.  
Meals are £2.50 daily and can be ordered by your child in class during registration each morning. 

Our preferred payment method is via PARENTPAY – please contact the office if you have yet to receive 
your activation letter or need help activating your account.



Wishing a very Happy Birthday 
to those who have celebrated 

their birthdays between: 
1st and 7th May 2023

Jasmine, Sophia, Jesse, 
Haniya, Isla W, Lola W,

Points for this week!

Berwicks 305

Greystones 495

Priory 526

Vinehurst 561



These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this 
week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions were 

hard to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Apple – Joshua
Birch – Maisie

Cherry – Amelie
Fir – Sebastian
Maple – Bella
Oak – Kai 

Rowan – Jules
Sycamore – Jake

Compassion  Achievement  Respect  
Enjoyment

Every child is loved and known.
Every child shines.



Well done to the winners: Amy, Amelia, 
Ava and Jake.

Spotlight on Year 6
3, 2, 1…GO! This morning, Miss Coughlan’s Maths group 
were tasked with saving the world from an crazy teacher 

who was threatening to bring forward the Doomsday 
Clock. They were ‘trapped’ in a room and had to escape 

by applying their knowledge of fractions to solve the 
levels and stop the teacher before the time ran out!



Shining at Home

We have been told by Fin’s family that 

he got his first two swimming certificates 

this week.. 10 metre backstroke and his 

learn to swim certificate and badge.

He’s so proud of himself (and so are his 

family, so very proud) 

He’s overcome so much to get here! The 

anxiety and fear he had when swimming 

was so high and he’s overcome this step 

by step and now he’s achieved his first 

certificates!

Well done Finley, this is an amazing 

achievement!



Shining at Home

Albert wants to share with the school and his 

friends his amazing day out at Arsenal FC over the 

bank holiday. He got to have dinner in the media 

lounge and then was able to watch the game with 

football legend Ian Wright.

He’s also had the good news of being accepted for 

his second season at West Ham playing up again 

for his age.

What a lovely weekend Albert and well done with 

West Ham!



FARLEIGH HOSPICE – SPLASHOUT!

Farleigh Hospice have shared an exciting family friendly event they are holding in July in
Maldon. Please see the poster below for the Farleigh Hospice Splash Out! Event.

Splash out! will be held in Maldon Promenade Park Sunday 9th July. Participants can walk, jog or
run around a fun 5K course and tackle inflatable water-based obstacles in support of the
hospice. EARLY BIRD pricing is available until 19th May and participants get a T shirt and a
medal. This looks set to be great fun for the children and their families.

More information is available at farleighhospice.org/splash




